


[bookmark: _Hlk71306648][bookmark: _GoBack]Minutes of the meeting of
Carlton-on-Trent Parish Council held on
Tuesday 7th December 2021 at 7.30pm 
in Carlton on Trent Village Hall

Present: 
Cllr L Hopkins (Chair), Cllr M Martin (Vice-Chair), Cllr M Eley, Cllr M Hopkins, Cllr M Rawson, Cllr D Wells-Pope, R Whate, T Grimes (Clerk) and CCllr B Laughton 

1. To consider any apologies for absence
SM gave apologies.

2. To receive any declarations of interest in items on the agenda
MM clerk’s wages.

3. To accept the minutes of the Parish Council meeting held Tuesday 2nd November 2021 
The minutes were accepted as a true record and duly signed by the chair.

4. 10-minute open forum to receive questions and comments from members of the public
There were no members of the public present but LH reported that she had received a call from a resident to say that someone was taking the hedges/trees out in Bell Lane. It was established that they were contractors on behalf of Highways so LH advised that the resident ask for a work schedule. Nothing could be produced so they were asked to trim rather than remove until it could be established whether they had the right to remove. The resident was then advised to contact the enforcement officer at NSDC. CCllr BL was able to confirm that Highways can remove vegetation without consulting the District enforcement officer.
MM had received a call from a resident enquiring about the trench which had appeared in the grass verge adjacent to One Acre. It was considered dangerous being quite deep and wide and with no street lights or safety barriers there could be an accident for pedestrians or cyclists. The clerk was asked to report it to Highways.

5. To note the matters arising from previous minutes 
a. Notts CC Broadband Voucher Scheme
No updates available.
b. CIL Money Bench
RW reported that the contractors expected to be fitting it within the next 2 weeks.

6. To receive updates on any District and County Councillor matters
CCllr BL reported that devolution was highly likely. It would involve closer work with District councils and result in considerable changes but would mean access to more funding.



7. To consider the following planning applications
a. 21/02337/FUL(resubmission of 20/00596/FUL) Land adjacent to 44 Main Street
There was some discussion as to what was changing. There were no objections or any support for the change from 3 to 2 bedrooms, but the loss of trees raised concerns.

RESOLVED: To respond saying if any conditions were broken it should result in appropriate action.
(proposed LH, seconded MM, carried unanimously)

8. To consider celebrations for Queen’s Diamond Jubilee
The clerk confirmed that there will be a commemorative 50p and that previous ones had cost £5.99 each in presentation packs. The clerk had registered for updates to find out cost and availability as soon as possible.
The official commemorative mugs were £5 each but required a minimum order of 100. It was thought others would become available.
It was agreed to keep looking at what else comes out.

9. To consider whether action needs to be taken regarding the crack in the wall at the cross roads
Following concerns from residents, it was felt that the crack is getting worse and needs assessing again. Being at the side of the footpath and leaning out it could cause injury if it falls. The clerk was asked to contact the agents raising the concerns and asking for it to be stabilised.

10. To respond to the following correspondence
a. Notts ALC – Training event How to be an effective chair
It was felt this was not required.
b. NSDC – Free trees
The clerk confirmed that the application had been successful and it was agreed that the trees would be distributed to properties on the slip road.

11. To respond to the following consultations
a. Notts CC - Community Risk Management Plan
It was agreed no response was necessary.
b. NSDC – Street naming
It was agreed no response was necessary.

12. To consider the following financial matters
a. To note the bank reconciliation
This was checked and signed by the chair.
b. To consider the draft budget 
The clerk circulated a draft budget for consideration. It was agreed that £20 should be added for telephone box paint and that there should be £500 of reserves ring fenced for jubilee expenditure in addition to the £400 CCllr BL was paying for the commemorative bench.

RESOLVED: That if there is a lockdown in January/February the clerk should request a precept of £3365. If not, the request will be reviewed as usual in light of the tax base calculation.
(proposed LH, seconded MM carried unanimously)

c. To approve the following payments 
i. Clerks wages and HMRC – Usual amounts

RESOLVED: To make these payments
(proposed LH, seconded ME carried unanimously, MM did not vote)

ii. Village Hall fees - £30 to date plus Dec
RESOLVED: To make a payment of £40 to the village hall.
(proposed LH, seconded MM carried unanimously)

iii. Training - £40
Not required.

13. To raise any other business which may need to be included on the agenda of the next meeting
The clerk tabled a copy of Clerks and Councils Direct for circulation.

14. To note the date of the next meeting 
The next meeting will be 4th January 2022 at 7.30pm in the village hall. 

The meeting closed at 20:50
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